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“Serving others as we serve Jesus.” 
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  Minister      Family Life Minister 
 

Sunday    Wednesday  
 

Bible Class……….9:00 a.m.  Bible Class………7:00 p.m. 
Worship.….…10:00 a.m. 
 

Sunday Evening Bible Class….6:00 p.m. 
 

Office Hours – Sherry Lallathin – Mon – Fri. 8:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 
 

 Elders 
 

Jeff Bettinger 
Bob Burrow 
Keith Jones 

Duane Landefeld 
Brian Rose 

                             Deacons 
 

Ronnie Beardmore       Butch Lallathin 
Eric Carothers        Brent McConnell 
Dan Christman       Jeff Seidler 
Mark Henthorn                  Howard Spengler 
Shawn Howell        Jesse Stalder 
       
 



 

 
REMEMBER IN PRAYER 
 

Becky Williams (Sharon Workman’s daughter); Karen Ault; Alexis Thomas, 
upcoming tests; the widows of the congregation. 
 

Those battling cancer – Kevin Guiler (leukemia); Roger Langsdorf; Roger 
Jones (prostate cancer); Donna Hughes (friend of Naomi Ault); Marie Rose; 
Nancy Young (Cathy Bunting’s sister); Roger Highman (prostate cancer); 
Sue Thornberry (friend of Bev Jones); Tammy Carter (friend of John 
Ackerman); Nina Christman. 
 

Pregnancies 
 

Please keep Rachel Jackson and Amanda Antill in your prayers—for their 
health and the health of the baby they are carrying.  
 

* Please update the office of any changes to those on the prayer list. We update the 
prayer list periodically, removing names if we have not received recent updates on that 
person. 

 

Privilege To Serve Schedule 
 

If you are scheduled to participate in any of the services in July and need to 
change your schedule, please contact Shawn Howell, 740-213-1260. Shawn 
will oversee the schedule for July. 
 

Elders & Deacons Meeting 
 

The Elders meeting will be held next Sunday, July 16th at 4 p.m. in the 
library. 
 

The Deacons meeting will be held next Monday, July 17th in the Fellowship 
building. 
 

July Office Hours Update 
 

Sherry will be out of the office Tuesday, July 11th for Jury selection. 
 

Scott will be out of the office Sunday, July 17th through Friday, August 1st to 
fulfill his National Guard commitment. 
 

Keith will be out of the office July 24th through July 28th. 
 

July 9, 2023                                                                                                        Week 28                                                



 

“One Another” 

 

Last week, we started a mini-series called, “The Loneliness Pandemic” 

where we looked at the increased isolation and loneliness present in 

society and the way this is affecting people.  We looked at the Bible’s 

repeated promise from God that “He will never leave you or forsake you” 

as the answer a desperately lonely world needs. 

 

This week, we’ll continue and end the mini-series looking at the Church, 

God’s physical answer for our loneliness.  It is the church that provides 

community and relationship to make it through the difficulty of life.  

Someday I might do something more than just a bulletin article on it, but 

there are 59 “one another” passages in the New Testament—specific 

commands given to the church of things we should be doing for each 

other: love one another (John 13:34), be devoted to one another (Rom. 

12:10), live in harmony with one another (Rom. 12:16), teach one another 

(Col. 3:16), comfort one another (I Thess. 4:18), be kind and compassionate 

to one another (Eph. 4:32), stir up one another to love and good works 

(Heb. 10:24), etc.  There’s a lot of them! 

 

Sometimes we don’t realize the great responsibility we have as brothers 

and sisters to take care of each other.  It can be easy to forget, with the 

business of life and all that goes on, and we just pop in and out of worship 

and Bible study without spending time to check in on each other and “one 

another” each other.  So, I’ll challenge you as we look at the church 

today—how are you “one another-ing”?  Are you taking care of your 

brother and sisters well?  It’s part of God’s design—"one another” well! 

 

Scott McFarland 

 
 
 



 July 9, 2023 

V.B.S. Wrap Up 
 

Thank you for all of the 
generous donations during 
V.B.S. this year. As a result of 
your generosity, there were 
196 cans of non-perishable 
canned goods donated to the 
St. Paul’s United Church of 
Christ food pantry. These items will be distributed 

to help families in need in our community. 
There was also $415.20 raised to help support Beatrice Chelangat and 
her children through Orphans Lifeline International.  
 

 

OUR FAITH IN ACTION 
July 2, 2023 

 

Sunday Morning Bible Classes        73               Sunday morning Live feed views       16 
Attendance at the building           168               Post-Sunday sermon online views     31 
Bible Hour Attendance                    26 

Sunday night Bible Class               63   J.O.Y. Bus Attendance 
                                                                                  1 Rider 2 Workers  
Wednesday night Bible Class 50               
 

Budget                    $ 5,100 
Contribution          $ 5,754  
  


